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The opening ceremony of the 1st Hyojeong CheonShim CheonBo Spiritual Attendance 40-Day 

Workshop was held on February 12 at the Cheonseong Wanglim Palace. This 40-day workshop was 

organized as a venue for trainees to achieve spiritual maturity with a heart of hyojeong, filled with deep 

love and gratitude toward Heavenly Parent. 

 

In his congratulatory address, Wonju Jeong McDevitt, Vice Chair, Cheon Mu, said, "We are preparing the 

Cheon Il Sanctum where we can directly attend Heavenly Parent with devotion. I hope all of you will 

participate with grateful hearts." 

 

Lee Gi-seong, President of CheonShim Won, shared messages received from the spiritual world and 

encouraged the trainees, saying, "I hope you will become trainees who practice a life of attendance with 

grateful hearts." 

 

With the opening ceremony, the trainees renewed their determination before Heaven and began their 40-

day journey of attendance training. 

 


